
 

             
       July 28, 2020 
 
Debra Howland 
Executive Director  
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 
 
RE:  Docket No. DE 20-062 

Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 
Recovery of Storm Expenses  
 

Dear Director Howland: 
 

On May 1, 2020, Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 
(“Eversource”) submitted its petition and supporting testimony of Erica Menard regarding the 
costs of nine storm and pre-staging events that occurred from October 2018 through August 
2019.  The Commission’s Audit Staff has undertaken an audit of the costs and supporting 
information pertaining to the identified storm events.  As a result of the audit, certain changes to 
Eversource’s request are necessary. 

 
Accordingly, enclosed for filing are updates to Bates pages 8, 16, and 19 of the testimony 

of Erica Menard to account for the changes identified through the audit.  The adjustments are 
highlighted on the identified pages.  The remainder of Eversource’s filing beyond the identified 
pages is unaffected by this submission. 
 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for your 
assistance with this matter. 
       Very truly yours, 

       
       Matthew J. Fossum 
       Senior Regulatory Counsel 
 
Enclosures 
CC: Service List 
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